RECOMMENDATIONS FROM OPERATIONS COUNCIL AND ITS SUB-COMMITTEE ENERGY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

The Operations Council asked the Energy Management Sub-committee to form in response to a district concern that energy costs are increasing about 15 percent each year and that the district needs to conserve energy and to reduce our energy usage.  The effort to conserve energy usage was motivated both by a desire to be environmentally responsible and a desire to reduce our spending on energy.  In addition, our Vice Chancellor for Facilities, Jeff Kingston, favors energy bills and savings going directly to the college.  This would allow the college to see savings from its energy conservation efforts. 

There has been a positive response from people interested in energy conservation and a lively sub-committee is meeting once a month on Tuesday mornings at 7:00 a.m.  They sent their first set of Recommendations to Operations Council last week.  The Operations Council discussed and approved the following recommendations and is forwarding them to College Council.
Recommendation #1

Adopt the State of California heating and cooling guidelines that were developed in an executive order from the Governor.  All state departments under the executive control of the Governor follow these guidelines, but community colleges are not required to do so.   Following these guidelines is the recommendation for CCC, unless a particular building’s HVAC are unable to provide heating or cooling in accordance with guidelines.

Heating

Heat to a target of 68º with an 8° range of 64° to 72° above and below this target temperature.  This will provide adequate heating.  Implementing this guideline would mean that individual space heaters would not be allowed (except for individuals with documented medical conditions).  Alex Edwards indicates that space heaters are a major source of our heating energy costs (about 10-20%).

Cooling

Cool to a target of 78º with a 4° degree range of 76° to 80° above and below this target temperature.   State cooling guidelines recommend an 8° range.  Our recommendation would be less stringent than the state guidelines in order to correspond with our Local One contract that limits temperatures in buildings to 80°.  Alex Edwards, our maintenance director, says we now cool to about 74º.  Implementing modified state guidelines would reduce our cooling costs.

The savings from both these energy conservation efforts at a conservative estimate would be about $41,000 per year (assuming energy costs remain at 2006-07 levels.)
Recommendation #2

All computer CRT monitors should be replaced by attrition with LCD panels.   LCD panels use ten times less energy than CRT monitors.  CRTs use more energy and also put more heat into the building, raising the temperature and cooling loads.   

Recommendation #3

All new buildings should have energy use meters.  This would allow the college to better assess energy use.  Right now we only have college-wide energy use information.  

Recommendation #4

Computers should be turned off when the workday is over.  The Energy Management committee has sent out a flyer to all employees asking them to turn off their computers and printers at the end of the day.   It has been suggested that constituent group leaders and managers encourage employees to turn off computers and we emphasize this effort at conservation.

Recommendation #5

Follow the Illuminating Engineers Society lighting guidelines, which are nationally accepted standards developed by lighting design experts.  

These guidelines provide a widely accepted, objective standard to use when assessing lighting concerns, and Facilities staff can readily measure the standards.  The guidelines establish lighting levels (measured in foot candles) by function.   For example, there are standards for lighting levels in school corridors, classrooms, labs, storage rooms, offices, kitchens, dining rooms, exterior walkways, parking lots, etc.  

The standards take into account personal safety for working or performing tasks within a defined area, the type of visual needs (detailed work, reading/writing, display, etc.), energy budgets and conservation needs.  

The standards are detailed, numerous, and technical.   It is not possible to list them here.
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